Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, April 7, 2014
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, April 7, 2014 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Charlie Davis
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Mayor Boggs then presented Hunter Roach with a Certificate of Appreciation for his recent work on the Fire Department’s 2000 Chevrolet Tahoe. Hunter, along with four classmates from Burlington Christian Academy repainted the Tahoe for their 2014 Senior Project. The work that was done was of professional quality and saved the Town approximately $3,800. 
Public Hearings
7:07 pm

Manager Earp provided a line item review of the proposed Fire Department budget for the Council and general public in attendance.  The total budget request was $398,872.  Manager Earp then stated that all necessary advertisements have been completed.  

7:10 pm 

The Mayor opened the public hearing. No members of the public chose to speak and the Mayor closed the public hearing.

Consent Agenda

7:11 pm
The Council reviewed minutes from the March 3, 2014 Council meeting and March 17, 2014 Special Called Meeting.  They also reviewed the following Budget Ordinance amendments:
2014-2
2014-3
2014-4
Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda with a correction to the vote for Haw River Business Center from the March 3, 2014 meeting. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business
7:13 pm

The Council listened to a presentation from Dave Cummings with ACTA concerning services to the Town and received a request for funding for the 2014-2015 budget year.
Dave Cummings with ACTA presented the Council with a lengthy presentation concerning the innermost working of the Alamance County Transportation Authority. At the conclusion of this presentation he then asked the Council to consider funding ACTA for the 2014-2015 budget year. Council briefly discussed their opposition the way the funding request for ACTA is calculated and stated that until this calculation is amended they will not consider any further funding.
7:40 pm
The Council was presented with an update from the Town Manager on the March 7th Ice Storm. 
Manager Earp informed the Council that FEMA funding has been requested and approved for the recent ice storm that hit Alamance County. Staff is currently working to assimilate storm damage expense data into a workable format for FEMA reimbursement. Storm damage cleanup has been completed for the Town roads and NCDOT is working to complete debris cleanup on their roads.
Manager Earp then presented the Council with a Resolution designating Manager Earp and Clerk Hamilton as agents of the Town authorized to work with FEMA for reimbursement purposes. Councilmember Lovette then made a motion to approve the Resolution designating Manager Earp and Clerk Hamilton as agents of the Town authorized to work with FEMA for reimbursement purposes. Motion carried 5-0.
Manager Earp then presented the Council with an Agreement for the Town to apply for FEMA reimbursement in conjunction with the NC Department of Public Safety, Division of Emergency Management Services. Councilmember Allen then made a motion to approve the Agreement for the Town to apply for FEMA reimbursement in conjunction with the NC Department of Public Safety, Division of Emergency Management Services. Motion carried 5-0.
7:45 pm
Manager’s Update

· Manager Earp presented the Council with a Letter of Response to NCDENR re: Case #NOV-2014-DV-0052. NCDENR decided not to assess any fines or penalties in association with the recent sewer spill because it was due to extreme weather conditions. No further action by the Town is required.
· Financial Update
· Due to the size of Haw River, it is possible to request that twice the amount of Powell Bill allocations be allowed to be held in fund balance. Manager Earp requested this and Haw River has been approved to have up to 20 Powell Bill allocations in savings.
· The Town is currently waiting on a letter of commitment from the NCDOT for an additional $75,000 in funding for the Main Street sidewalk project. Once this commitment has been received in writing the project is ready to go to bid.
· Manager Earp discussed with the Council that he has received several requests from citizens asking to extend the burn season past the normal March 31 deadline in order to accommodate burning of storm debris. The Council by consensus stated that they did not think that was possible under the current open burning rules. The Council then instructed Manager Earp to research to see if an extension to the Town’s burn deadline is possible. 
· The annexation study for Clover Creek MHP is still in progress and new information indicated that because this is a voluntary annexation, there may be an option in which no water line replacement will be required.

Announcements

· Mayor Pro Tem announced that Haw River Elementary is collecting food donations for their Field Day Event. Items can be dropped off at the school.
8:04 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




